AGENDA MATERIAL
Aliza Barraza DATE4figln  TEM ﬂo:ﬁﬁalj,j@? 433

From: —

Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 1:55 PM
To: Rex Scott; Matt Heinz; Sharon Bronson; Steve Christy; Adelita Grijalva; COB_mail
Subject: 4/18/2023 Agenda items #17, #32, #33, COVID is OVER! Terminate IGA grants NOW!

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution.
Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Add my comment into official record.

You are put on NOTICE, the COVID-19 plandemic is over! Any further diversion of taxpayers’
monies constitute severe malfeasance and maladministration.

Greetings,

Regarding Agénda Item #17 Intergovernmental agreement between the Tohono 0’odham Nation and
Agenda Item #33 Pima County for COVID-19 Health Disparities grant funds - 2-year contract expiring
5/31/2024.

Arizona Department of Health Systems (ADHS) granted Pima County $199,998.00 in federal funds (my taxes)
for an '

Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) to target and bully ethnic minorities in rural populations.

This is being accomplished through testing, vaccination, education/outreach, and collaboration since October

2021
I say, terminate this contract now and give back any monies! 1 h @

After nearly three years of these so-called vaccines” there are numerous reports that they cause harm, even
deathl! :
Pima County is trying to force these unsafe “vaccines” on minorities for another year! Shame on you! :
According to Section 4.2 Termination for Convenience of the IGA, the Board can terminate the contract. Do so‘

i

VOTE NO to the IGA contract continuation because COVID-19 is over! O

[
3
£,

Continuing to push unsafe, even dangerous COVID-19 “vaccines” only to propagandize COVID-19 is despicable

It is especially egregious doing this to a minority in Pima County. Shame on youl!
it is also a severe mismanagement and abuse of taxpayer’s monies.

i do NOT CONSENT! VOTE NO to the IGA contract continuation because COVID-19 is over|



Agenda ltem #32. FEMA EFSP, National Board $6,790,032.00 Humanitarian Relief Grant for “Asylum Seekers”
to cover costs of the Southern Border Operations Partnership. This Partnership includes Pima County, City of

Tucson,
Catholic Community Services, and The Inn of Southern Arizona. The grant award term 3/1/2012 is to end

4/30/2023.
You are all implicit in the INVASION OF AMERICA with little regard to our safety and the needs of the citizens

here in Pima County.

I DO NOT CONSENT! VOTE NO to the IGA contract continuation because COVID-19 is over!

Gisela Aaron
Pima County taxpayer





